
The United Presbyterian Church of East Guilford, NY   

Annual Corporation & Congregational Meeting 

 

The Annual Congregational and Corporation Meeting of the United Presbyterian Church 

of East Guilford, N.Y. was held on January 16, 2022 at 10:56AM via ZOOM.  The 

meeting was opened with prayer by the moderator Rev. Patty Wolff.  The call of the 

meeting was proper and a quorum was present.  There were 15 members and 1 guest 

present.  Members present:  Kathy Schmidt, Sharon Havens, Ray & Elma Taylor, Don & 

Jancy Cole, Gordon & Marie Spreutels, Sandy Egli, Judy Ives, Dick & Lola Palmer, 

Sandy DuMond, Becky Holley and April Ray.  Guest:  Frances Wildenstein.  It was 

moved, seconded and passed to give voice to our guest. 

 

The reports of the various organizations of the Church were distributed and discussed. 

 Clerk of Session Report 

 Pastor’s Report 

 Presbyterian Women Report 

 Bible Study Report 

 Parish Life Report 

 Building and Grounds Report 

 Stewardship and Mission Report 

 Worship Report 

 Church Historian Report 

 Statement of Financial Position 

 Personnel Committee Report 

 Statement of Income and expenses 

 

The church organizations' reports, the statement of financial position, and personnel 

committee report were received with additional discussion on the future of the East 

Guilford church and added information to the building and grounds report regarding the 

men’s bathroom closing.  The 2022 budget and Pastor Patty’s terms of call were reviewed 

and subsequently moved, seconded and passed unanimously.    



The Nominating Committee was unable to find a candidate for a ruling elder.  There were 

no nominations from the floor.  The nominating committee and outgoing elder Becky 

Holley were dismissed with many thanks for her service. 

 

Nominations for two candidates from the congregation to serve for one year on the 2022 

Nominating Committee were then received from the floor.  Marie Spretuels was properly 

elected to serve with an unanimous vote, leaving one seat vacant. 

 

Following this last order of business, the minutes of this meeting were read by the Clerk.  

By proper motion by Sandy Egli, seconded by Dick Palmer and with a unanimous vote, 

the corrected minutes of this meeting were approved as read and the meeting adjourned at 

12:31 pm with prayer by the Moderator. 

 

_______________________________ Katherine Hager Schmidt, Clerk of Session 

 

 


